

NORTH SALT LAKE CITY

10 East Center Street North Salt Lake, Utah 84054 (801) 335-8700 (801) 335-8719 Fax Ken Leetham
City Manager
David Frandsen
Public Works Director

NSL Parks & Arts

Parks, Trails, Arts & Recreation Advisory Board Minutes

Tuesday, June 26, 2018 North Salt Lake City Hall 6:00 p.m.

Attendees:

Ryan Mumford, David Frandsen, Alisa VanLangeveld, Bruce Oblad, Nola Lucke, Craig Lucke, Manuel Delgado, Sarah Sargent, Gavin Tobin, Anabelle Ballard, Allen Simonsen, Sally Beyer (Minutes)

Topic of Discussion:

- Events Update
 - a. Golden Spoke Ride
 - b. Laurel Park
 - c. NSL 5K June 30th, 7 AM, Legacy Park
 - d. Festival of Speed July 2nd, 7 PM, Eaglewood Golf Course
 - e. Farmer's Market (Wednesdays at Legacy Park)
- South Davis Recreation Partnership Venue Options
- Parks, Trail Update
- City Council Update
- Administrative Update
- Chair Notes

Minutes:

- 1. Events Update
 - a. Golden Spoke Ride The event took place on June 2^{nd} . Alisa VanLangeveld said it was a great event and was sufficiently well attended.
 - b. Laurel Park David Frandsen said there were at least two hundred people that were in attendance. Alisa said she thought the number was closer to three hundred people. David said they served hot dogs and chips and it went well. Alisa said they blew up three hundred balloons and tied pieces of candy to them and spread them all across the grass. The family was very appreciative of all the work that was put forth for this event.

- c. NSL 5K June 30th, 7AM, Legacy Park Nola Lucke said she has seventy five on line registrations. The last couple of days brought in more and now looks like we are in the triple digits. It closes Thursday on line and walk ins at city hall at noon. Dimitrio will mark the course, the police will be there to help, Jerry Seiner will be doing the pace car, approximately thirty flags will be placed, the medals, ribbons, and prizes are also ready. Linda Horrocks has ordered the shirts and they will be the same shirts for everyone. Ryan Mumford said we don't have music yet. The Mayor might be gone for the 5K Run but Ryan said he will announce for him. Nola said the Youth City Council will help again with the water tables along the route and with the snack tables. David said he could bring a couple of big coolers with ice. David said the restrooms will be open early. The registration will start at six o'clock am and the race will start at seven o'clock am. Alisa said that she and Ryan decided to pay for a Facebook ad for this event and it has run for the last ten days.
- d. Festival of Speed July 2nd, 7 PM, Eaglewood Golf Course Bruce introduced Allen Simonsen and wanted him to meet the committee. He is Bruce's friend and has helped Bruce in the past with this event. Bruce said there is a very good chance that he won't be here next year for this event and Allen will be taking over for the time Bruce is gone. Bruce said he needs to talk to Jon Rueckert about the candlesticks that need to be placed, garbage cans and the portable toilets. David said he has everything mapped out. Bruce has placed nine banners in North Salt Lake City and three placed in Bountiful. Bruce has nine food vendors lined up. The YCC will be selling water. Also, there is a need for more volunteers to help for parking. Gavin Tobin (Youth City Council Mayor) and Anabelle Ballard (also with the Youth City Council) were introduced and want to help with this event.
- e. Farmer's Market (Wednesdays at Legacy Park) Alisa said this is new and just wanted to mention that it is every Wednesday at Legacy Park and hopes everyone will come and check it out. David said there are some kinks that will need to be worked out. Ryan said there were a lot of vendors and it was hard to get through all of them. Sarah Sargent said the person over the Farmer's Market didn't charge the vendors last week but is not sure if she will start charging them from now on and that could cut out some of the vendors. Ryan said that they started at four o'clock pm and went to eight o'clock pm. Some of the vendors complained that nothing was happening for the first hour and half but at six o'clock it started to pick up.

2. South Davis Recreation Partnership - Venue Options

David Frandsen said he has been in contact with South Davis Recreation and they told him they would get back with the programs they would be interested in. David said that a lot of the parks in North Salt Lake are being used and is not sure what would be available for this fall. David mentioned that the Ute Football League will be using most of Legacy Park and part of Hatch Park. Ryan suggested Foxboro Park that could be utilized for some of the classes.

3. Parks, Trail Update

David said that most of the issues are with Legacy Park and the Splash Pad. It is a popular place with high usage. There is also the problem with people bringing their dogs to Legacy Park. Most of our time now is getting ready for the events leading up to the Fourth of July. Alisa asked how the Marquee at the splash pad is working and if people are not breaking the button. David said there haven't been any complaints.

4. City Council Update

Ryan Mumford said he is excited about "Liberty Fest" this year. He likes that the three events (NSL 5K Run, Eaglewood Car Show and the Eaglewood 3rd of July) have been combined and bringing them under one name. There was some discussions about how many people are coming to the events and David said that the NSL 5K Run could take some more people at their event but the other two events have plenty of people. Bruce said he doesn't know where he would put four hundred cars if that many came. Last year Bruce said there were a little over three hundred cars.

Ryan said the city budget was approved. We have a city park budget and City Council will be waiting for a recommendation from Public Works. The budget runs from July 1st to June 30th. There is a side budget that is a park impact money that we can use and are thinking of a tree planting project on Center Street as a beautification. It should come through NSL Parks and Arts committee for review and recommendations.

5. Administrative Update

6. Chair Notes

Alisa said that our events slow down after July and the last big event is the Halloween 3K and the Second Sunday Concerts. Starting in November we should start brain storming and calendaring for events next year. Alisa said that Ryan had a great idea for a retreat. In December we would have a Christmas Dinner and in January we would do a retreat where we would have dinner together and stay for a couple of hours and knock out all the dates for the whole year.

Gavin Tobin asked what the Youth City Council could do to help with the 3^{rd} of July celebration. David said that taking the flags down and picking up garbage after the event would be the biggest help.

Next meeting will be held on July 31st at 6:00 pm at City Hall.

Alisa VanLangeveld adjourned the meeting at 6:58 pm.

Chairman

Secretar